SACWIS Technical Question and Answer Meeting Summary (06-14-01 Chicago, IL.)

This meeting was organized by CCA and attended by Steve Bradshaw (POS/DCFS Liaison), Susan Klein-Rothchild (Spectrum Maximus Consultant), and various POS technical staff members.  The meeting covered the dates expected for the certification process and the most recent information about POS contracts.  Individual agencies that had specific contract questions were allowed one on one time with Steve Bradshaw after the meeting.  Other items included:

· Alternative means of receiving Office 2000

1. Bundled in computer purchase to be SACWIS reimbursed.

2. For non-funded machines, other means of obtaining Office 2000 were mentioned including Consistent Computer Bargains and Del Computers Having Specials mainly for Not For Profit Organizations.  Not mentioned, but worth noting for very small agencies, is that Gifts in Kind has Office 2000 licenses (10 max) for $20.

· Year 1 agencies must get their contracts in by June 20th if they have not yet done so in order to submit Year 1 invoices by June 28th.

· Purchase orders will be honored for re-imbursement without equipment serial numbers but will need to be reconciled at a later date when the agencies receive their detailed receipts.

· Laptops cannot hold information of preformatted forms to upload into SACWIS.  The information collected in the field in this manner will be strictly a cut and paste procedure.

· The non-funded computers are still not approved to be outside the Pentium II equipment specs but has not been rejected either.

· No more than 1/3 of an agency's staff will be in training for office automation and SACWIS application training.

· Non-funded computers will still need 17-inch monitors. AMS will create pull down menus that will be set to that standard, and may be unreadable (blurry or runs off the page) if anything smaller than a 17-inch monitor is used.

· Theoretically, Citrix can run side by side on a dual home IP address computer.  

· No one is certain what will happen to the SACWIS program after the initial installation.  Even DCFS has no funds to replace their Pentium II's after 2003.

· Two Private Agency Advocates are scheduled to be on board as of July 1st.  They will help in information distribution and demo's. 

· AFCAR compliance and Staff Ratio compliance have to be checked before the POS technical staff send in their request for reimbursement.  The consequences are a 10% penalty for non-compliance or a delay of non-payment until the agency is in compliance.  Steve Bradshaw has the list that state if your agency is in compliance with AFCARS or the staff ratio figures. 

Most of the other questions were a repeat of the issues spoken in the first meeting.  The NAT issue in particular was a major point in the manageability of the larger POS computer systems.  Several agencies have volunteered to prove this a workable solution but nothing can be done until the terminal servers are installed.  CMS can then give out the needed blocks of IP addresses to the POS community, and at that point the POS techs can start testing a NAT system.  This is not expected until January of 2002.

